JOINT STATEMENT
AFRICAN CIVIL SOCIETY CONDEMNS THE HUNT FOR MIGRANTS ON THE CONTINENT
The death of the malian migrant Mody Boubou Coulibaly this Monday, May 9, 2016 at the National Hospital of Nouakchott has deeply affected all actors of African civil society. The young Mody chased by a mauritanian policeman had no other choice but to jump from the third floor of the building site where he worked for hitting a scrap picket who fatally piercing his hips. Admitted to the National Hospital of Nouakchott, the young migrant died several hours later. The only crime alleged against him was to work in Mauritania on construction sites as a bricklayer unable to meet the UM 30000 (96 US$) required to be set for a residence permit.
Since the establishment in 2012 of the residence permits in Mauritania, foreigners and particularly the ECOWAS nationals living in Mauritania continue to be the victim of a hunting migrants carefully organized by the security forces that take part of their vulnerability. Migrants find themselves hunted like criminals by police cars, apprehended in their homes and humiliated in front of their children or arrested at their place of work because without paper. It is even more shocking to note that the majority of migrants most victims of these abuses are from Senegal and Mali which peoples have shared in common with Mauritania the same story from the Ghana Empire since a millenium. This hunt for migrants, cost the lives of this young man who had the courage to meet his needs and those of his family by going to find a work in a neighboring country. This is a mother in a village in Mali who just lost her twenty years old son and will no longer receive money transfers for survival through the fault of a repressive policy for migrants.
African civil society condemns these hunting policies for migrants that grow everywhere on the African continent with the support of the European institutions under the guise of the fight against "irregular" migration. The current situation in Libya is a sad illustration with anti-immigration brigade heavily armed, with the support of the European Union, which tracks day and night the sub-Saharan migrant workers cram in detention centers instead of effectively combating traffickers and Libyan smugglers. Of South Africa in the Maghreb through Angola, Gabon, Equatorial Guinea, Ethiopia and Sudan, the hunt for migrants became a policy instituted by the African political authorities who nevertheless proclaim in all the summit their discourse on regional integration.
The lure of European financial aid to fight against migration transforms the African political authorities in real persecutors of their brothers and sisters who are looking for work to live and feed their families. This could recall the time of slavery abolished there only two centuries. The European Union, at the expense of its humanist values, and shamelessly, in African countries outsources its security migration policy. African civil society calls for the African Union commission, the Economic Community of West African States (ECOWAS) and all African heads of state to listen to the voice of their people and engage resolutely in a real regional integration process. Only a true African integration could prevent our countries to always be the instrument of European policy and will prevent brave young hope of tomorrow's Africa, being killed in other countries on the continent seeking win their daily bread.
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